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PUBLIC NOTICE

The U.S. Department of Commerce, Economic Development Administration 
(EDA) is considering a request for Federal assistance from Development 
Corporation of Harlingen, Inc. to construct the Industrial Park at Roosevelt in 
Harlingen, Cameron County, Texas. Pursuant to the National Environmental 
Policy Act (NEPA) and the National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), EDA is 
conducting an assessment of the potential of the proposed project to affect the 
environment and/or historic properties.

The proposed Park at Roosevelt will include the construction of 5.3 Acres of 
a detention pond, 1,130 square yards of parking lot area, a total of 320 linear 
feet of drainage piping, and a 2,900 linear foot-hike and bike trail. The project 
will be located South of Primera Road, north of Roosevelt Road, east of the 
Lazy Palms subdivision and west of the I-69 Frontage Road. Project information 
is available for review at Development Corporation of Harlingen, Inc., 2424 
Boxwood Street, Suite 125, Harlingen, Texas 78550, 956.216.5081, Monday to 
Friday, 8AM -5PM.

If you have any information regarding potential impacts to historic properties or 
environmental resources including wetlands or floodplains associated with this 
proposed project please provide it in writing to:

 Michael Francis
 Regional Environmental Officer
 Department of Commerce
 Economic Development Administration
 mfrancis@eda.gov

Comments received in the EDA Regional Office by 5:00 pm central on April 30, 
2023 will be considered. A copy of the NEPA/NHPA decisional document will be 
available upon request at the above EDA Regional Office.
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